
 

 

March 30, 2023 
 
The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chairwoman 
House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations 
1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515

 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for The Davis County Teen Resource Center in fiscal year 2024. The 
entity to receive funding for this project is Davis Education Foundation, located at 45 East State 
Street Farmington, UT 84025. The funding would be used for the construction of the Davis 
County Teen Resource Center in Layton, Utah. The proposed facility is a two-story, 16-bed 
structure with a kitchen, lounge areas, offices, storage and outdoor recreation space. The project 
is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the number of homeless students in Davis 
County is increasing, yet Davis County is not positioned to help in the most vital ways. To see 
the societal benefits of a generation of children equipped to rise beyond poverty, Davis County 
needs to intervene now. Plans for the facility are already drafted. With funding, construction can 
begin before year's end. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 
U.S. Code section 5305(a)(2) and 5305 (a)(4).  
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Blake Moore 
Member of Congress  
 


